Booster Club Minutes December 1, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 with 10 members present, one late comer.

Minutes

Jim Miller motioned the minutes of the November meeting be approved. Mike Kadlec seconded. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report

The November treasurer's report was reviewed. The booster club payment to the CRCSD is \$13,754.33. Marc Van Buren motioned the report be approved. Mike Kadlec seconded. Motion carried.

Coaches Comments

Wrestling, Matt Orton-this is the second year that the team has had 50+ athletes on the roster. There are six returning state qualifiers and seven that are ranked top in the state. This year's team has a good group of kids with five returning seniors. The team did a jog-a-thon that raised \$3500 for the team. The money is used to support the poster and help pay for new uniforms. The wrestling room has been updated, now has geo-thermal. Thursday is the first meet, a double dual meet. There are five home meets this year.

Women's & Men's Swimming, Ryan York-The woman had a successful season. They missed having a state qualifier by just 400th of a second. The women won four meets this year. Both the women's and men's teams are combined teams with Prairie athletes. The men's team is pretty young; they have six returning state qualifiers. The men's team is looking to break some records this year; they even have their sight set on a record held by Coach York. The J Hawk Relays are Saturday, December 6.

Football, Brian Webb-The team had a lot of accomplishments with a few disappointing losses this year. There were lots of firsts with the win against Kennedy, first metro team win, first All-State player, Dalton Kuehl. The team will lose a lot of kids next year and the sophomore team is small so the 2015 team will be a small team.

Activities Director

Amanda Ollinger received All-State 1st team for Volleyball.

The winter season is going strong. Girls BKB is 1-1. Bowling started last week.

Mr. Deam was able to attend the parent meeting for boy's BKB. Jim Miller attended the parent meeting for girl's BKB. Mr. Deam hopes to stop in after the boy's swim meet on Tuesday during the team meal.

Correspondence to Share

The booster club received a thank you note from JHawk Football thanking the club for our efforts during the football season.

Concession Stand

Hours reported for November were 213 with four events.

Old Business

There's been a slight change and Marc Van Buren will now be able to stay on as our Product Manager.

New Business

Hall of Fame Committee nominations should be turned into the committee chair, Sue Hennick. The presentation of the Hall of Fame recipients will be on Friday February 13, a boy/girl BKB doubleheader. Mark will order the awards once the nominees are submitted at the January meeting. The letters come from the activity office.

After our \$50,000 donation to the Jefferson Athletic Fund, our historical donations to date total \$2,197,834.54. The check presentation for this latest donation will take place on Friday, January 30 at a girls BKB doubleheader vs LinnMar.

There has been a change in how Dr. Pepper orders are now handled. The orders must be emailed two days in advance and we will now have to do our own inventory. At this time, Dr. Pepper will continue to stock the coolers.

Special Olympics BKB tournament is coming soon, the date is TBD due to a conflict at Jefferson with the first date they submitted.

Other:

Mark received an email from Amy Homan, President of the Choral parents, asking if the Choral Club could use the indoor concession stand for the Jefferson Show Choir Invitational on March 6-7. The competition is a week earlier than normal. Mark and Mike will ensure the stand is cleaned out prior to this event.

Mike stated he received an email from Mary Crane of Heinz regarding chili, so Mike ordered 10 more cases.

The Jefferson Holiday Meal will be held on Wednesday, December 17 in the cafeteria.

Upcoming Events

January 3 &4-JHawk Hoops Jam BKB Tournament January 5-Booster Club Meeting @ 7:00 pm. January 18-Bad Boys Wrestling February 7-Winter Semi Formal Dance Feb 28 & March 1-Junior JHawk Girls BKB Tournament

Adjournment

Marc Van Buren made a motion to adjourn. Jim Miller seconded. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Lisa Stodola Secretary